
GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE     

Dear Lions, Lioness and Leos; 

It is so surreal to believe 10 months 

of my time as your District Gover-

nor has passed.  I have met so many terrific Lions, 

Lioness and Leos in my travels and learned how invaluable you all 

are to your communities.  Thank you for answering the call “We 

Serve”.  I hope one day our paths may cross again.  My visitations to 

our Montana Clubs are all complete and I will soon finish my visita-

tions with  Alberta Clubs also.  This has been a very memorable ex-

perience and would encourage others to consider this leadership 

role. 

An update on what is happening at Lions Clubs International: 

Trees Planted: 8,262,335 

April is the beginning of the growing season in many parts of the 

world and a perfect time to add to our spectacular success in the 

Million Tree Planting Campaign.  Lions in 98 countries have contrib-

uted to the campaign's great success.   The United States has report-

ed 363,788 trees and Canada has reported 22,139. 

Planting saplings that will grow into sturdy trees is also a reminder 

that no living thing thrives without proper nurturing. Be sure to nur-

ture the new members of your club by providing an effective orien-

tation and involving them in the Lions Mentoring Program as soon as 

possible. 

April 22 is also the worldwide celebration of Earth Day and the 

scheduled date for the Protecting Our Environment Global Service 

Action Campaign. It is not too late to join this global effort! The LCI 

Web site offers a planning guide and project ideas to help get your 

club involved. Many of these ideas can be implemented quickly but 

will pay big rewards for your community. They may also pay big re-

wards for your club through the positive media attention they may 

attract. 
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Measles 

Lions Clubs International has established itself as one of the world's leading non-governmental organizations 

(NGOs) in the ongoing effort to promote health for all and to eradicate preventable diseases. In the past two 

decades, SightFirst projects have preserved or restored healthy vision for hundreds of millions of people in 

all parts of the world. Lions diabetes awareness and screening programs have helped keep millions of adults 

healthy and active. 

Now, LCI is engaged in another epic campaign that, this year alone, will safeguard the health of 

1 5 7  m i l l i o n  c h i l d r e n  b y  p r o v i d i n g  v a c c i n e s  a g a i n s t  m e a s l e s .                                                                                                      

Measles, nearly eradicated in some parts of the world, remains a serious and widespread threat in places  

where there are few doctors and little medicine. In fact, 450 children die each day from its effects including 

pneumonia and encephalitis. 

Lions commitment to health for all and especially our traditional concern for the well-being of young people 
make it imperative that we act. Through the One Shot, One Life:Lions Measles Initiative Lions have joined 

the worldwide Measles Initiative, a collaborative effort of the World Health Organization (WHO), the United 

Nations Foundation, UNICEF, American Red Cross and the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Preven-

tion. 

Lions mission in this powerful alliance is to raise US$10 million for LCIF to fund vaccinations that cost ap-

proximately US$1 each. We are fortunate to have a powerful partner in this effort. The Bill and Melinda 
Gates Foundation has pledged US$1 to Lions Clubs International Foundation for every US$2 raised by Lions, 

up to US$5 million. Therefore success in reaching our US$10 million goal will result in US$15 million for this 

life-saving effort. I cannot think of an effort more consistent with our organization's position as a leader in 

world health preservation and with our traditional concern for young people. It has my enthusiastic support. 

With more than US$1.2 million raised, we are making headway toward our goal and I thank all who have 

made this possible. I also ask Lions clubs everywhere to make One Shot, One Life a part of your fund raising 

plans and ask individual Lions to give generously to this important Lions effort. 

You can make a donation online at:  One Shot, One Life: Lions Measles Initiative Donation 

 

2012 DATES TO REMEMBER 

April 28:      11:00 am Final Cabinet Meeting at the Coutts Community Hall 

May 5:         8:30 - 4:00 Club Officer Training Lethbridge College (schedule in newsletter) 

May 6:         Pincher Creek Purina Dog Walk (Lions Foundation of Canada) 

May 13:       International President Wingkun Tam meets with Club Presidents in Calgary, AB 

May 15:       All Clubs filings of PU101( next years club executives)  need to be filed with LCI 

May 16-17:  Final MD37 Council Meeting in Westlock, AB 

May 17-19:  Multiple District  37 Convention in Westlock, AB 

May 26:       Taber Purina Dog Walk (LFC) 

May 27:       Claresholm Purina Dog Walk (LFC) 

June 2:         Lethbridge 11th Annual Purina Dog Walk (LFC) 

June 17-22:  District Governor Elect School in Busan, Korea “GOOD LUCK DGE LAURA” 
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Columbia Falls Lions Club 

Summer concert series sponsored by Columbia Falls Lions Club is underway June 21 through Aug. 9. 
It is 14th year for Thursday evening music events in the Don Lawrence Amphitheater in Marantette Park.  Li-
ons Club members spearheaded construction of the $ 70,000 amphitheater. It is named in honor of Don Law-
rence, longtime band instructor and Lions Club member. Musicians from throughout the area perform with 
variety of music. Donations of $3, individuals, or $5, family, are accepted. Corporate contributions also help 
pay orchestra expenses. Refreshments are provided by local businesses. Mark L. Johnson is club president. 
 

EXTENTION WORKSHOP & CLUB FORMATION 

Greetings, Lions, 

Here is the information for the new extention workshop and Club Formation for Eureka, Mon-

tana. 

Tuesday, May 8 

--Trainers, Lions Chris and Gunter, arrive 

--Extension workshop training at the Holiday Inn Express (behind Lowe's in Kalispell) from 6-8:00 pm 

Wednesday, May 9 

--Team to Eureka 

Thursday, May 10, 

--Still working in Eureka 

--Return to the Holiday Inn Express (Kalispell) for Guiding Lions training from 6-8:00 pm 

Coffee, water and snacks will be available on both training nights. 

Our May 9th recruiting day is being advertised by the Eureka Chamber of Commerce.  

They have verified that there is no service organization currently in the community, despite having a Lion's 

park and a Lion's Den. 

Some of you have other Lions who are interested in training and/or extension work.  Please forward this in-

formation to them and communicate their contact information with me in order that they are provided for 

with materials and supplies for the workshop. 

Thank you for your service! 

DGE Lion Laura 

 
 



Page 4 Volume 8 

YOU ASKED FOR IT – CLUB OFFICER TRAINING 

Many Lions Clubs have asked for Club Officer Training for the key positions on a Club Executive. To meet 

these needs in Alberta for Zones 1-4 this training will be held Saturday May 5, 2012 at the Lethbridge 

College in Room TE1226 of the technology building.  Parking will be available in Lot E of the attached map.  

The best way to find this lot is turn off Scenic Drive S heading south on 28 St  till you come to 30th Avenue 

then turn right.  As you can see from the map there is a door off that lot going into this building and the 

computer lab is right inside those doors. 

Times for this training: 

8:30-11:00 -  Club Secretary 

11:30-1:30 -  Club President 

2:00-4:00 -  Club Treasurer 

The success and future training sessions will depend on the participation by the Clubs so please plan to have 

your incoming Club executives attend this worthwhile training. 

Incoming DGE Laura Dickerson is working on a similar training session to be held in Montana for the Clubs 

in Zones 5-8.  Watch for further information for dates, place and time. 

WELCOME TO OUR LIONS FAMILY 

My final visitation into Montana was with the Anaconda, Butte Mile-Hi and Deer Lodge Lions 

Clubs where I had the privilege of inducting two members into Butte Mile-Hi 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 L-R Sponsor PDG Ed Malesich, Lion Herb Smith 

 Sponsor PDG Steve Hadnagy, Lion Charlene Willett 

 District Governor Sharon West 
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LETHBRIDGE COLLEGE LEO CLUB (DISTRICT 37 N)                                           

CELEBRATES 35 YEARS OF SERVICE 

On Wednesday April 11, 2012 the Lethbridge College Leo Club celebrated 35th years of continuous Service 

to the Lethbridge College and the community of Lethbridge, AB. Canada.  The celebration was highlighted by 

the attendance of Past District Governor Lion Ken Riley of the Lethbridge Lakeview Lions Club who pre-

sented a short history of the Lethbridge College Leo Club which he started 35 years ago and was originally 

called the Lethbridge Community College Leo Club. 

PDG Ken Riley presented the 35 Year Patch to the outgoing Lethbridge College Leo Club President Lindsey 

Heggedal (photo attached).  He also presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Leo Advisor Ann Parks a 

member of the Lethbridge Lakeview Lions recognizing her continuous years of Service. 

District Governor Sharon West attended the celebration congratulating the Lethbridge College Leo Club 

members for their past 35 years of Service and presented outgoing Lethbridge College Leo Club President 

Lindsey Heggedal with a Certificate of Appreciation. 

Attending the celebration were the following:  Lethbridge Lakeview Lions Club President Richard D. Huculi-

ak, Chairman of the Lethbridge College School of Justice Marty Thomsen, Lethbridge College President Tra-

cy Edwards, Lethbridge College Dean of Health, Justice and Human Services Jean Friesen, Lethbridge Lake-

view Lions Club Membership Chairperson Mary D’Andrea, Lethbridge Lakeview Lions Club Leo Club Assis-

tant Patricia Cuthill and District Governor Sharon West. 

The 35 year milestone of the Lethbridge College Leo Club was greatly appreciated by the Senior Leadership/

Administrators of the Lethbridge College who respectfully thanked Ann Parks and the Leo Club members for 

their past and present SERVICE to the College and the Lethbridge Community.  The College Administrators 

advised that they will continue to support and promote the Lethbridge Leo Club with their future projects 

and SERVICE. 

 

 

 

 

PDG Ken & LEO President Lindsey Heggedal              Marty Thomsen, Patricia Cuthill, Mary D’Andrea 

                                                                                      

 Submitted by Lion Richard D. Huculiak                                                                                                                               

President, Lethbridge Lakeview Lions Club 

District 37 N Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

Certified Guiding Lion 

Graduate of Lions Senior Leadership Institute  

 

 Ken Riley, Ann Parks, Sharon West & Tracy Edwards 
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PDG Terry Dunn, District 37-I Bruderheim Lions Club 

Joined Lions in 1999 

One term as club president 

Three terms as club treasurer 

      Six terms as director 

Seven terms as zone chair 

Five terms as 37-I Eye Bank chair 

2006 Bruderheim citizen of the year 

Certified guiding Lion 

Graduate of MD 37 Lions Leader Institute 

   Graduate of Faculty Development Leadership Institute 

Seven District Governor Appreciation awards 

Judge Brian Stevenson Fellowship  

Bill Webber Fellowship 

        Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship 

District Governor 2008-2009 

        Served on MD 37 Council two years 

                 Member of Global Membership Team 

                                       LETS GET IT DUNN FOLKS!! 



Page 9 Volume 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page 10 Volume 8 

 

 


